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 17 July 2023 

Mynydd Haf School 

Outcome of follow-up visit relating to the Independent School Standards (Wales) Regulations 2003 

At the core inspection in May 2022, the school did not comply with the following regulations: 

Standard 1: The quality of education provided by the school 

Standard 2: The spiritual, moral, social and cultural development of pupils 

Standard 3: The welfare, health and safety of the pupils 

Standard 7: The manner in which complaints are to be handled 

Since the inspection, the school has improved the quality of education provided for pupils. The school has ensured 

that lessons are well planned, teachers now use effective teaching methods, plan suitable activities and manage class 

time wisely. Leaders have ensured that teachers have the appropriate knowledge and understanding of the subject 

matter being taught. 

The school has strengthened the personal, social and health education provision. Staff now provide lessons which 

encourage pupils to behave responsibly, and enables them to distinguish right from wrong and to respect the law.  

The school has prepared and implemented suitable policies to safeguard and promote the welfare of pupils and to 

promote good behaviour. Staff are deployed in such a way as to ensure the proper supervision of pupils. Leaders 

have ensured appropriate procedures for the management of complaints. 

As a result, the school is judged to have met the requirements for standards 1,2, 3 and 7 of the Independent School 

Standards (Wales) Regulations 2003. 

Yours sincerely 

   Dyfrig Ellis 

   Assistant Director 


